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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department




 
   September 25, 2017
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly, and Executive Assistant Lemire 
Also Present: Don Black, The McElroy Family: Andrew, Daniel, Lori, & Thomas
The meeting was called to order at 5:03 PM
Mr. Lindemer joined the meeting at 5:21 PM

MINUTES

September 6, 2017 minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Hersh did not like the wording regarding the cash position and asked if he could work on the wording at home and present at the next meeting.  The Board agreed.
MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kelly updated the Board on the mutual aid crew that went to Florida to help with the devastation of Hurricane Irma.  Foreman Finch and Lineman Dubey returned to Groton on September 23 after two weeks of working 16 hours per day. Mr. Kelly received many accolades about what a great job the two had done.
STATION AVENUE PROPERTY

An RFP for the portion of the land on 23 Station Avenue to be declared surplus was advertised in the Massachusetts central register with responses due by September 20.  Mr. Kelly notified the Board there was one bid submitted by Daniel L. McElroy & the McElroy Family for $250,000.  Mr. Kelly noted that he had hoped to recoup the $300k spent for the Downes Property, but he is supportive of Mr. McElroy & family after seeing what they have done with the old Station Avenue Fire Station.
The McElroy family provided five copies of their offer along with renderings of what the old GELD garages could be potentially transformed into in the future.  There was much discussion about the potential business opportunities as well as the potential challenges.

After much discussion, Mr. Easom MOVED:
THAT GELD ACCEPT THE PROPOSED OFFER OF $250K FOR LOT 2, 23 STATION AVENUE BY DANIEL L. MCELROY & THE MCELROY FAMILY CONTINGENT UPON THE SUCCESSFUL NEGOTIATION OF A PURCHASE & SALE (P & S) AGREEMENT AND TOWN MEETING APPROVAL. ALSO WITH THE PROVISION THAT A P&S AGREEMENT IS SUCCESSFULLY NEGOTIATED ON OR BEFORE MARCH 31, 2018. NOTE: THIS DATE MAY BE CHANGED BY MUTUAL AGREEMENT BY BOTH PARTIES.

The motion was seconded and ALL VOTED IN FAVOR.

NEW/OTHER BUSINESS
Mr. Easom inquired about a presentation for Town Meeting regarding the warrant article for the Station Avenue property.  Mr. Kelly noted there will probably be a joint presentation/discussion to include the GELD Board representative(s) and the McElroy family.
Mr. Kelly will be attending the Selectmen’s meeting on Monday October 2 to discuss the warrant article regarding the portion of land on Station Avenue to be declared surplus.

Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 5:58 PM.








      Respectfully submitted,








Tammi Lemire





      

      Executive Assistant 








Approved by Clerk:
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Rodney R. Hersh 
